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OF TEXAS

COMMISSION STAFF'S RESPONSE TO ORDER NO. 9 REGARDING MAPPING AND
CONSOLIDATION OF DOCKETS

COMES NOW the Staff of the Public Utility Commission of Texas (Staff), representing

the public interest, and files this Response to Order No. 9 Regarding Mapping and Consolidation

of Dockets. In support thereof, Staff will show the following:

1. Background

On July 26, 2013, Crystal Clear Water Supply Corporation (Crystal Clear) and City of

San Marcos (collectively, the Applicants) filed an application for the sale, transfer, or merger of

facilities and to amend a certificate of convenience and necessity (CCN) in Comal, Guadalupe,

and Hays Counties, held by the City of San Marcos, pursuant to TEX. WATER CODE ANN.

§§ 13.246 and 13.301 and 30 TEx. ADMIN. CODE § 291.109 (TAC). On November 9, 2015, the

Commission consolidated Docket No. 42984 into this docket because both dockets involve

transfers of certificated service area between Crystal Clear and the City of San Marcos: from

Crystal Clear to the City of San Marcos in Docket No. 42983 and from the City of San Marcos to

Crystal Clear in Docket No. 42984.

Order No. 9 was issued on November 9, 2015 requiring Commission Staff to confirm that

the certificates and map provided in Docket No. 42983 cover the amendments and transfers

requested in Docket No. 42983 and 42984, file updated certificate(s) and/or updated map(s), or

request additional time, if necessary.

II. Request for More Time to Consolidate Mapping

In order to comply with the directive of Order No. 9 to fully consolidate the dockets,

Commission Staff will need to prepare additional materials. Due to limited resources and the

complexity involved in consolidating the dockets, Commission Staff requests that it have until

December 16, 2015 in order to provide a response to Order No. 9.
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III. Conclusion

Commission Staff requests additional time in order prepare additional materials to

respond to Order No. 9, and that it be granted an extension to December 16, 2015.

DATED: November 16, 2015

Respectfully Submitted,

Margaret Uhlig Pemberton
Division Director- Legal Division

Katherine Lengieza Gross
Managing Attorney

Maria Faconti
Attorney-Legal Division
State Bar No. 24078487
(512) 936-7235
(512) 936-7268 ( facsimile)
Public Utility Commission of Texas
1701 N. Congress Avenue
P.O. Box 13326
Austin, Texas 78711-3326

DOCKET NO. 42983
CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I certify that a copy of this document will be served on all parties of record on this the
16th of November, 2015, in accordance with 16 TAC § 22.74.

^(
Maria Faconti
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